

Minutes

Sharks Ski Club
Committee Meeting
Thursday 10th October 2019 at 18.00
The Burley Group Offices - Sheffield

1. **Apologies**

Nicky Parr, Cameron Parr, Carl Carter, Lucy Ridgeway, Nick Hill, Tom Hill, Millie Norton, Barry Drummond.

2. **Quoracy Check**

Tim Justice, Molly Gill, Norman Gill, Julie Slater, Steve Burley, Andy Cresswell, Paul Smith.

3. **Minutes of previous meeting**

Approved - Minutes from Thursday 5th September 2019

4. **Snozone / Other locations**

- Molly and Norman back to Look North - one year on to provide an update - racing and new members and the club travelling to different locations but there are increasing challenges based on the rising costs of the sport
- Snozone provided comments on what should be said about them
- Snozone - Feedback from Snowzone about negative comments on social media about about them - feedback to be provided to Snozone from Tim
- Molly and Norman on Toby news in Sheffield this Friday as well

Swadlincote want people - 30th November test case - if possible - molly to check

5. **Treasurers update**

SB report 59K in bank

6. **Membership update**

Mel will support until another person in place

Molly looking after this in the interim

A lot of enquiries -

Memberships will be renewed at the 1st November

£25 per kid £60 for a family

7. **Welfare Officers update**

- Policies updated and reviewed - Now approved
- More people required for CWO as we are going to different locations



- Time to listen course to be completed for as many people as possible to support CWOs (club to pay possible Paul, Barry, Frank, Molly, Helen, Tim, Nicky any others who wish to attend)
- Molly to follow up with Yorkshire sport can we do just a sharks one.

8. Club Captains update

Nothing to report this session

9. Skiing update (race, general)

General - Molly

- Our first session on 18/9/19 at Castleford was attended by 63 members. As we had to pay for 6 instructors, we had to combine some groups together, but in true Shark's style, it all worked out well.
- On 21/9/19 we went to Rossendale, but as this clashed with the Moguls sessions at Castleford, we only had 9 attending, but good news we didn't have to pay for instructor passes. Norman reported that both the slope and equipment were not in a good condition, but they still enjoyed it. The next session there is 12/10/19
- On the 28/9/19 we were supposed to be at Manchester, but due to the difficulty I had in collecting all the instructor's licences, first aid certificate, safeguarding, DBS, and CPD, which Manchester required before allowing us to instruct, I was unable to fulfil this requirement in time. Sadly, we had to cancel the session. The next one is booked for October 26th cost £23.00 for 2 hours and £25.00 four 3 hours, both child and adult. The Instructor passes are on a 1 - 10 ratios. They also require numbers attending, 5 days in advance for Health & Safety reasons. As the slope gets busy.
- There was not a Sharks session on the 5th October. We will be encouraging our members to go to the Pendle races on the first Saturday of the month.
- Hence the monthly calendar should be:-
- 1st Saturday - Pendle fun races.
2nd Saturday - Castleford
3rd. Saturday - Rossendale
4th Saturday - Chill Factor, Manchester
If there is a fifth Saturday - then it is free.....

Race Team- Paul

- Pendle winter race league commenced on the 28th October with seven Sharks attending as most of the usual racers couldn't attend due to other commitments. According to Roving reporter Nick Hill, all had an enjoyable morning of racing, as is always the case at Pendle.



- The second meeting is on the 2nd November and I'll be promoting that as per usual. Whilst I'm enjoying the Level 3 journey, it will be nice to be back racing with the Sharks team when the two don't clash.

10. Coaching update

Norman - Nothing much to report

Level 1 training session completed - great event (6 sharks)

Level 3 training great session with - few shark instructors !

11. Holiday update

- 34 people booked on for the holiday at the moment
- Options need to be checked for future holiday to try and keep the cost down (to encourage more members as getting very expensive)

12. SSE

- Need our membership details ASAP

13. Party

- Room hired
- Bar sorted
- Van hired for food
- Disco yet to be sorted (Tim)
- Activities planned
 - Musical chairs
 - Pictures for corridor
 - Pictures for the walls printed
- Need to push attendance
- Everybody share all the facebook stuff

14. AOB

- Steve still to see Martin for the facebook - public one needs comments to be removed once we have the access
- Norman unable to make the xmas party so others will have chance to win at musical chairs

15. Date of next Committee meeting

- Thursday 21st November - (Norman unable to make it)
- Same location 18.00
- Same place